
 

Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 October 2003 

18. SUPPLEMENTARY REPORTS 
 
 The Chairperson sought approval to introduce supplementary reports on: 
 
 1. Linda Rutland’s attendance at the Royal New Zealand Institute of Horticulture Conference 2003. 
 
 2. Yani Johanson’s attendance at the Keep New Zealand Beautiful Conference 2003. 
 
 3. Request for funding from Wendy McCreath for a Neighbourhood Week activity. 
 
 The reasons why the reports were not on the agenda and why the reports could not wait until the next 

meeting were explained to the Board. 
 
 The Board resolved that the reports be received and considered at the present meeting. 
 
 


